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Dear Members and Friends of the RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 

 

The festive season is upon us, on behalf of our committee, I would like to take this 

opportunity to wish all our Veterans, members and their families a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year 2014. We must not forget our troops currently 

serving on overseas deployments and wish that they return home safely. Looking 

forward to seeing you at our final 2013 event, the Hellenic Sub branch Christmas 

function on Saturday 14
th
 December. Details elsewhere in this newsletter. I hope you 

enjoy this edition of the Returned Soldier “Apostratos” Newsletter.                            
 

                                                                                Steve Kyritsis, President 
 

 

 
 

 

Ohi Day Monday 28
th

 October 2013 
 

 
 

The Consul General of Greece Ms Eleni Lianidou addresses the audience. 

Also pictured is Jim Anagnostou in WWII Greek Army uniform. 
 

Ohi Day - Continued on page 3 
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Date Milestones and Past Events 

27
th
 October 2013 The Australian Hellenic Memorial Foundation School Competition 

Awards Day. 

28
th
 October 2013 OHI (No) Day at the Australian Hellenic Memorial & Shrine. 

11
th
 November 2013 Remembrance Day.  

Date Future Events 
7:00pm Saturday  

14
th
 December 2013 

Hellenic Sub branch Christmas function. Three course meal, traditional 

Greek music, great atmosphere, all drinks included - Only $40 per person! 
 

Remembrance Day 11
th

 November 2013 

Members of the Hellenic Sub Branch joined more than 3000 people for the service at the Shrine of Remembrance, 

including the Prime Minister Tony Abbott and the Greek Consul General, Ms Eleni Lianidou.  

In late 1918, after more than four years of bitter fighting, Allied forces finally broke stubborn German resistance and 

forced Germany to sue for peace. Entire nations cheered as fighting ceased and the armistice took effect at 11am on 

the 11th November 1918. Each year Australians observe one minute silence at 11am on 11
th
 of November, in 

memory of those who died or suffered in all wars and armed conflicts.  

 

 

 

 

 

This year was not only the 95th anniversary of the armistice, but 

also the 20th anniversary of the re-internment of the Unknown 

Australian Soldier in the Australian War Memorial’s Hall of 

Memory. To mark the significant occasion, this year’s 

Remembrance Day Commemorative Address was delivered by 

former Australian Prime Minister, the Hon Paul Keating, who 

delivered the poignant eulogy of the Unknown Australian 

Soldier in 1993. 

 

At the end of the day at the Last Post ceremony, Ben Roberts-

Smith VC read that same eulogy to commemorate the unknown 

soldier and the 102,000 names listed on the Roll of Honour. 

 
 

Lemnos Commemorative Memorial Statue 
 

As the Centenary of the WWI Gallipoli Landing approaches, the Hellenic RSL is supporting a commemorative 

memorial statue, soon to be erected at a City of Port Phillip location. The statue will be dedicated to the memory of 

Australian soldiers and nurses who served on Lemnos island during the disastrous 1915 campaign. The statue will 

be designed and made by well-known historical sculptor, Peter Corlett OAM.  
 
 

OHI Day 28
th
 October 2013 - Continued from page1 

mailto:manny351@bigpond.com
https://www.awm.gov.au/commemoration/customs/soldier.asp
https://www.awm.gov.au/commemoration/keating.asp
https://www.awm.gov.au/events/daily-closing-ceremony/
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Our Hellenic Sub-Branch members began OHI Day by attending a Church service at the Greek Orthodox Church 

South Melbourne. Two wreath laying ceremonies occurred, one at the Australian Hellenic Memorial and one within 

the Melbourne Shrine of Remembrance. Umbrellas were a must as the Melbourne showers fell. Back at our 

clubrooms, nearly one hundred members, friends, guests and dignitaries enjoyed a light complimentary lunch and 

heard a number of stories by family members of WWII veterans who served in the Greek Campaign. 
 

 

 
 

Father Dimitrios reads a prayer for the fallen 
 

 

 
 

Mr John Geary lays a wreath 
 

 

The following dignitaries laid wreaths on behalf of their organisations:- 
Ms Eleni Lianidou , Consul General of Greece 

Mr John Geary, Deputy Commissioner Department of Veteran Affairs 

Dr. Robert Webster, Senior Vice President RSL Victorian State Branch  

Mr Steve Kyritsis, President Hellenic RSL Sub-Branch 

Mr Peter Kalimnakis, represented The Australian Hellenic Memorial Foundation 

Ms Maria Vamvakinou MP,  Federal Member for Calwell 

Mr Graham Watt MP for Burwood, representing the Premier of Victoria Dr Dennis Napthine 

Ms Jenny Mikakos MP, representing the State opposition leader Mr Daniel Andrews   

Mr Kostas Marcos, General Secretary of the Greek Orthodox Community Melbourne Victoria 

Mr George Panagoulias, representing the Greek Ex-Servicemen Association 

Mr John Pandazopoulos MP, State Member for Dandenong 

Mr Lee Tarlamis MP, Member for South Eastern Metropolitan Region 

Mr Martyn Folley  MP, State Member for Albert Park 

Mrs Amanda Stevens Mayor, City of Port Phillip 

Brigadier Keith Rossi AM OBE RFD ED (Retired), represented the Australian 6
th
 Division (1940/1 Crete Campaign)  

Sergeant Ken Tsirigotis, represented the Royal Australian Regiment 

Mr Tony Tsourdalakis, President World Council of Cretans 

Mr John Skitzis & Ms Olga Black representing  AHEPA Victoria 

Councilor Kris Pavlidis, City of Whittlesea 

Mr Nick Kambouris represented the Lemnian Community Melbourne Victoria 

Mr Anthony Dracopoulos, President Ithacan Philanthropic Society Vic. 

Mr George Verginis, represented the Federation of the Dodecanese Islands 

Mr Peter Amaxopoulos, President Halkidikeon Aristotelis 

Mr Christos Tostas, President and Elias Souris, Epirotiki Omospondia Oceania 

Mr Con Prokopiou – President of PANSEKA Victoria 
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Brigadier Keith Rossi lays a wreath 
 

 

 
Students from St Johns School receive an appreciation 

award for their support of the Hellenic Sub Branch. 
 

 

Reminder:- The 2014 RSL Membership fee (Service or Affiliate)  of $35 

will need to be paid between January and February 2014 

 
 

Again this year, The Australian Hellenic Memorial 

Foundation ran their School Competition which 

concluded on Sunday 27
th
 October at the Memorial.  

 

Mr Vasileios Gkokas, Consul for Education Affairs, 

Consulate General of Greece, presented some of the 

awards. As did many of the event sponsors, 

including the Lemnian Community, AHEPA 

Victoria, the Lefkadian Brotherhood and Oassis 

Coffee. 

The Hellenic RSL has proudly supported this School 

Competition since it began four years ago.  
 

 

 

 

  
 

We are saddened by the passing of 

one of the great Greek-Australians,  

Mr Spiro Tsicalas. 
 

The RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch would 

like to pass on our condolences to  

his wife Judy and the Tsicalas family. 
 

 

 
 

 
Mr Spiro Peter Tsicalas 

OBE AE 
 

3
rd 

March 1920  

to  

19
th
 October 2013 
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I had the privilege of talking to Spiro on the 

telephone on many occasions, whilst capturing his 

fascinating story for both my both books – “Greek-

Australians in the Australian Armed Forces WWI & 

WWII” (p656-659) and “Greek-Australians in the 

Vietnam War” (p226-231). A brief summary as 

follows:-  

 

Spiro’s father came from the Island of Kithira and 

landed in Sydney in 1908. Because Spiro grew up 

during the Great Depression, he had to leave school 

to work in a Greek Café at Inverell, seven days a 

week. Each payday, he sent all of his two pounds 

weekly earnings to his mother. Spiro worked at 

various towns in Northern NSW before moving to 

Lismore, where he remained until he joined the 

RAAF as aircrew in 1940. 
 

 

 
 

With the RAF in India, 1943 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Wing Commander Spiro Tsicalas in 1960 

 

During WWII, Spiro served with the 31
st
 and 34

th
 British Squadrons 

(RAF) in the Middle East, India and Burma. His crew flew some sixty 

operations against the Japanese in Burma, including several shipping 

strikes. In Spiros’ own words and quoted from my book…”not 

recommended if you want a long life”.  

 

In 1950, Spiro was posted to RAAF 1
ST

 Bomber Squadron at Tengah 

Singapore, from where they were engaged in operations against Malay 

terrorists. From 1966 to 1969, Spiro was posted to RAAF Butterworth 

base Malaysia where his responsibilities included two squadrons of 

Caribou transport aircraft and Iroquois helicopters at Vung Tau 

Vietnam.  

 

As a Wing Commander, Spiro left the RAAF in 1975 after 30 years of 

permanent Air Force service and five years in the Active Reserve. 

 

We are proud of this truly Greek Australian, Spiro Tsicalas, who served 

our country in the Australian Armed Forces through war and peace.  

 

                                                                          Steve Kyritsis      
 

 

Next Edition Returned Soldier “Apostratos” – Due out March 2014 
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